
D A N  J O H N S O N  

September 4, 2025       BCC Agenda Date/Item:_____________ 

Board of County Commissioners 
Clackamas County 

Approval of an Intergovernmental Agreement with the City of Canby to transfer a portion of 
North Pine Street. Agreement Value is $513,000. Funding is through the Community Road Fund. 

No County General Funds are involved.

Previous Board 

Action/Review 

NA 

Performance 

Clackamas 

1. Build trust with good government

Counsel Review Yes Procurement Review No 

Contact Person Rick Maxwell Contact Phone 503-742-4671

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY: There are certain County roads, such as N Pine Street in Canby, that 

are wholly, mostly, or partially within various Cities throughout Clackamas County.  Fragmented 

jurisdiction over these roads often results in differing road maintenance activities and confusion 

by the public as to which agency is responsible for the operation and maintenance of the roads.  

With the intent of eliminating confusion to the public and to improve the efficiencies of 

maintenance and public service a jurisdictional transfer is needed. The IGA sets forth the 

process for the City to assume exclusive jurisdiction over N Pine Street, which contains 

approximately 212,965 square feet of Right-of-Way.  The proposed IGA also formalizes an 

agreement to provide funds to the City of Canby in the amount of $513,000, which is equal to 

the cost of a 2” asphalt overlay and replacement of 25 accessible ramps to comply with modern 

day Americans with Disabilities Act standards. Payment of these funds are contingent upon the 

City finalizing the jurisdictional transfer process.  Once jurisdiction is transferred, the City 

becomes the “Road Authority” responsible for all maintenance, permitting and road standard 

activities. 
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County staff have been negotiating with the City of Canby and they have reached this 
agreement for the transfer for an approximately 4,117 foot long section of N Pine Street. 
 
RECOMMENDATION: Staff respectfully request that the Board approve the attached IGA 
between Clackamas County and the City of Canby related to the transfer of jurisdiction of a 
portion of N Pine Street. 
 

Respectfully submitted, 
 

Dan Johnson  
 
Dan Johnson 
Director of Transportation & Development  
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